Minutes of Health and Safety Committee held at 9.30 am on Thursday 27th September 2018 at Caldicot Town Council. 
Present:    Cllrs D Evans, Chair; F Rowberry, J Williams
[In attendance:  G McIntyre, Clerk; S King, Deputy Clerk; L Dawkins, MCC H&S Officer; 

A Sanders, Ecologist; J Reece, Town Council contractor]
The meeting commenced at Dewstow Cemetery, site visit with Ecologist, regarding the proposed extension. 
1. Apologies
Apologies were received from Cllrs O Edwards, RJ Higginson and M Mitchell

2. Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest. 

3. To meet with Laurence Dawkins, Health & Safety Consultant, to undertake

         Annual Health & Safety Inspection of Town Council Facilities
(i) Cemetery – To meet with Ecologist and contractor prior to removal of cemetery hedge

The Ecologist advised that: 

· Planning conditions had been satisfied
· There was minimal risk to birds & reptiles due to the time of the year
· Any hedge material should be removed from site during works, to avoid attraction of reptiles/birds
· A site visit should be undertaken after hedge had been removed and prior to new hedge being installed  
The Contractor advised that: 

· Access would be obtained through the rear gate, next to field.  
· The hedge would be removed and taken off site immediately

· No attempt would be made to cut in the area which contained knotweed

· Land would require levelling after hedge had been removed and this information could be clarified after hedge removal had taken place

· Memorial benches along hedge boundary should be removed 

The Health and Safety Officer advised of the following: 

· Cemetery would be opened as normal, health and safety considerations for visitors e.g. notices, warning signage, fencing and tape
· Mon CC officers would be notified regarding commencement of works, in order to continue specialist treatment of knotweed 
· Contractor risk assessments and method statements to be in place prior to commencement of works.
· Heras/safety fencing to be installed for duration of works.

The Committee thanked the contractor and ecologist for the on-site meeting. 

The Health and Safety Committee continued the annual review and inspected the cemetery, in doing so it was noted that a handrail should be installed at the cemetery shelter.

The Health and Safety Committee recommended that: 

· Health and Safety officer to advise Mon CC of works and confirm requirement for continued specialist treatment of knotweed 
· Contractor to advise committee of contingency for levelling the land between existing cemetery and extension
· Ecologist to be notified when hedge removed and prior to new hedge being reinstated
· Notices to be publicised regarding commencement of works
· Quotes to be obtained for safety fencing and reinstatement of new hedge
· Quote to be obtained for handrail at cemetery shelter.
The Health and Safety committee continued the annual review at the following sites: 

(ii) King George V Playing Fields – Bowls Club, Playarea, AFC, Allotment

No significant issues noted. 

Bowls Club – shutting down for end of season works.  PAT testing to be undertaken in conjunction with Town Council building appliance testing.

Compound – Area to be cleared/tidied.  Fence to be secured to posts.  

Mon CC invited to attend site, due to security of stored equipment.  

(iii) Allotments – Oakley Way, Sandy Lane

Oakley Way – MHA to address overhanging of trees (from flats).  Hole in hedge to be infilled.
Sandy Lane – reminder to tenants that no glass permitted at allotment sites.

(iv) Copse – top of Sandy Lane

A query was raised by the committee regarding use of the site and whether it could be sold by Caldicot Town Council.  It was requested that the Clerk seek clarification on the position.  Further information would be presented to the next Health and Safety Committee. 
(v) Jubilee Way Toilets

No smoking signs to be clearly displayed.  Mon CC operations to be contacted, to address area cleaning of area under access ramp outside toilets.  
(vi) Town Council Building
          Defibrillators and fire extinguishers to be tested. 

(vii) Crossway Nursery
Mutually convenient date to be arranged for Health and Safety officer to visit Crossway Nursery. 
(viii) To update Health & Safety Policy [Statement Circ]

The Health and Safety Committee agreed the Health and Safety Policy statement.

The Health and Safety Committee recommended that: 

· Electrical appliances, at bowls club, to be tested at the same time as equipment in Town Council building.

· Mon CC to be invited to compound area, regarding security of stored equipment.

· Quotation to be obtained from contractor, in order to fix compound fence securely to post.

· MHA to be contacted for removal of trees overhanging Oakley Way allotments.
· Quotation to be obtained for infill of hedge at Oakley Way allotments.

· Advice be obtained by the Clerk, in relation to sale of the copse area.  
· Health and Safety officer to contact Mon CC operations, regarding cleaning of area under access ramp outside toilets
4.     To Arrange Follow-up Date of Health & Safety Committee 
Health and Safety Committee agreed date of next meeting as Monday 22nd October 2018 at 9.30am to meet with ecologist regarding cemetery works.
The meeting ended at 11.40am

